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At last — we’re nearly there!

It's taken longer than we’d
hoped, but we are very close
to releasing the recording.
Thank you everyone for being
so patient.

We've waited to issue this newsletter
until we had some really definite news.
In April, we re-recorded some
of the dialogue — we felt it could be
even better, and we weren’t going
to spoil the ship for the proverbial
ha’porth of tar.

It took quite a long time before we could
get everybody together at the same time,
but we managed it in the end. It took place
at St Gabriel’s Church, Walthamstow, and
the editing is now just about complete.

We fully expect to release 7he
Boatswain’s Mafte in June.

We're extremely close now to going to
press on the CD liner notes, which will
include the names of all those who have
donated £75 or more — Sponsors, Bosun'’s
Mates, and Retrospect Friends. If you're
not one of them yet, and would like your
name in the CD, do please consider
increasing your donation — if you gave £30
before, it's just another £45 to make you a
Retrospect Sponsor! Email Valerie on
contact@retrospectopera.org.uk, if you
want to be sure how much extra would be
needed.

In January, we approached Stockport
College, in south Manchester, because
it has a high reputation for producing
excellent graphic designers.

They were very pleased to be offered a live
brief for the design of CD packaging, and the
consequence was that we had several
excellent designs to choose from. We chose
one that we felt had scope to establish a house
style for future releases, and also where the
artist had shown the capacity to meet the brief
fully, and to time. We are delighted with Leigh-
Anne Patsais’ designs, and we’d thought you’d
like to see a preview of the front and back
cover.
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The front of the CD

We've chosen a card cover, with two trays
inside, and a 32-page booklet that includes the
libretto. The images here aren’t quite the
finished version, but they’re close enough.
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And the back

Look very carefully at the background music —
it'’s taken from the manuscript to the opera,
and shows the melody to Smyth’s suffragette
anthem ‘The March of the Women'. This
features strongly in the overture to T7he
Boatswain’s Mate, and indeed was used in the
powerful film Suffragette.

We're in the midst of registering with Amazon
(Europe); when that's in place, we'll also
register with Amazon (US). And we've
registered with CAF, the Charities Aid
Foundation. This has enabled many people to
donate without using Paypal, which some
hate! We were also aware that people outside
the UK have to pay exorbitant bank charges if
they want to donate by direct bank transfer,
and donating via CAF is an alternative to both
methods: you pay through debit or credit card,
your choice, and you don’t need a CAF bank
account.
www.retrospectopera.org.uk/Donate.html

We're delighted to announce that we're
including two bonus tracks! These are re-
masters from the original 78s, of Ethel Smyth
conducting the overture to 7he Wreckers —
recorded in 1930 — and an even earlier
recording, of her conducting the overture to
The Boatswain’s Mate, made in 1916.

We weren’t sure that we’d be able to offer the
Boatswain overture — we’d not been able to
source an original 78 of it until very recently
(thank you to Andrew Marsden for contacting
us and lending us the copy!). We feel these are
really interesting historic recordings, that add

a great deal of value to the whole CD, and
they’ve been expertly transferred.

That of 7he Wreckers overture (electrically
recorded) was done by Alan Bunting, a well-
known and highly esteemed figure in these
matters. This was his last work before his
unexpected death earlier this year — a great
loss. He was a most interesting man,
fascinating to talk to, fascinated by what we are
doing, and only too pleased to be part of it.

The transfer of the Boatswain’s Mate overture
(an acoustic recording) is being done by the
highly experienced Peter Newble. The two
recordings sound very different from each
other, because they were made at such
different times in the history of recording.
Peter has this to say about recording
techniques:

The Boatswain’s Mate was an acoustic
recording, with all the players clustered
round the recording horn, linked straight
to the stylus which cut the wax disc. This
meant a small band, and some instruments
which didn’t record well, could have been
substituted by others (e.g. cellos by tubas),
everyone seated in a very cramped layout
with the softest instruments closest to the
horn and the loudest at the back.

In the case of songs, the piano was often
raised on a platform to bring the soundboard
to the same height as the singer’s mouth. Also,
notoriously, sometimes the singer would be
on a wheeled platform which was withdrawn
away from the horn at loud moments so as not
to overwhelm the recording system!

A piano being recorded at HMV's first studio in
Maiden Lane
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